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Weekly Newsletter Thursday 3rd October 2024 
 

Freshwater & Yarmouth 

C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Freshwater & Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the 

very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● RESILIENCE● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target  100% 

Attendance Last week 

 

94.56% 

 

Attendance This Year 94.63% 

http://fosay.co.uk/
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Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

Friday 4th October – Harvest Worship 

Wednesday 9th October – Individual school photos 

Friday 11th October – Solent Class Sharing Worship 

Friday 11th October – Flu Clinic 

Friday 11th October – Go Yellow Day in aid of Mountbatten 

Hospice 

Thursday 17th October – Solent Class to Winchester Science 

Museum 

Friday 18th October – Last day before half term 

Monday 4th November – Return to school  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesus said, 

‘I tell you, open your eyes 

and look at the fields! They 

are ripe for harvest.’ 

John 4:35 

Menu for the week ahead 

Week 2 

Monday – Cheese and Tomato Pizza or 

Vegetarian Bolognese 

Chocolate Cookie 

Tuesday – Beef Bolognese or Veggie 

Burrito 

Carrot, Orange and Sultana Slice 

Wednesday – Roast Chicken or Quorn 

Roast 

Orange Jelly 

Thursday – Butter Chicken Curry or 

Macaroni Cheese 

Chocolate Shortbread with Fruit 

Friday – Southern Fried Chicken or Veggie 

Fingers 

Orange Drizzle 

Jacket potatoes and pasta are available 

every day. 

Baguettes are available on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays 
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We value and respect everyone within an atmosphere of 

Christian love. Our welcoming community builds strong 

relationships and is dedicated to supporting everyone to flourish 

academically, emotionally, socially and culturally through an 

excellent and engaging curriculum. 

Our Mission Statement 

Values 
Our three R’s are incredibly important to us. They represent 

qualities we believe everyone can identify with, regardless of 

age or role in our conscious community. They are the backbone 

to the conscious community as a whole. 

Attendance 
We prioritise the attendance of all children at 

our school and recognise the very strong link 

between attendance and academic success, 

When you register your child at our school, you 

have a legal duty to ensure that your child 

attends every day that the school is open 

except in a small number of circumstances 

such as being too ill to attend or being given 

permission for an absence in advance (not 

holidays). 

We will work together to help overcome any 

attendance issues. 

Wellbeing 

We acknowledge that mental health and wellbeing is of 

central importance and intrinsic to our lives. 

We believe having a mentally healthy community is 

about being able to work together through any 

challenges and that everyone is feeling supported, 

heard, accepted, valued and empowered. 

It is of paramount importance that if there is anything 

you feel is affecting your child’s wellbeing or 

educational experience that you get in contact with us. 
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Individual School Photos 

This year’s individual school photos will 

take place at school on Wednesday 

9th October. Please make sure your 

child is in full uniform on this day. 

 

 

 

 

Mr Westhorpe’s joke of the week 

I woke up this morning laughing….. 

I must have slept funny! 

Your PTA needs you! 

We are looking for some new volunteers 

and committee members on the PTA. We 

will be holding a drop in session on 

Wednesday 9th October between 2.30pm 

and 3.30pm. 

During this time you can ask questions, write 

down suggestions and sign yourself up as a 

volunteer or new committee member. 

There will also be an opportunity to register 

your interest in becoming the chair, 

treasurer or secretary of the PTA. Once we 

have the names of people who wish to 

have these roles it will then go to a vote 21 

days later and positions will be confirmed. 

 

We will be offering free teas and coffees 

and we hope to see lots of you there. 

Harvest Festival Worship 

 

We will be holding our Harvest Festival Worship this Friday 

4th October at 9am. We will be collecting donations for 

The Foodbank and would be grateful for any donations of 

the following: 

- Tinned foods 

- Sponge puddings 

- Tea / Coffee 

- Packet custard 

- Washing powder / tabs 

- Nappies 

- Toilet rolls 

- Shampoo / Conditioner 

 

We look forward to seeing you at our Harvest Festival 

Worship.  

 

Go Yellow Day 

We will be taking part 

in Go Yellow Day on 

Friday 11th October in 

aid of Mountbatten 

Hospice. 

Your child may come 

to school wearing 

something yellow for a 

small donation. 

 
 

 

Wessex Rotary Shoebox 

Scheme 

 

If you would like to fill a shoe 

box for the Rotary Shoebox 

Scheme this year, please pop 

in to the school office to 

collect a box and leaflet. 

 

All filled boxes will need to be 

returned to school by Friday 

11th October ready for 

collection. 

Autumnal Weather 

Now the weather is starting to become 

more inclement, please can you make 

sure your child has a coat in school every 

day. 

Also, please can you make sure your child 

has waterproofs/wellies in school on their 

forest school day.  

 

Open Day 

Thank you to all the new families who 

came to visit us on Wednesday for our 

open day. 

It was lovely to meet you all 

 



   

  Page 5 of 10 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays 

30th Sept – 6th Oct 

Tyler B 

Daniil 

Rufus 

 

Happy birthday to 

you! 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Tokens 

Osbourne -  11                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Lifeboat - 14 

Needles - 29 

Lighthouse - 8 

Well done to 

Needles for 

collecting the 

most tokens this 

week. 

Well done! 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
 

LAST WEEK’S GOLD AWARD WINNERS WERE: 

 
Beach Class: Tobias, Reggie, Marshall, Morgan, George and Jasper 

 

Cove Class: Lola and Marlee 

 

Bay Class: Miylah, Max and Ada 

 

River Class: Jacob and Layla T 

 

Coast Class: Sophia, Amelia and Tommy 

 

Solent Class: Rufus, Olivia and Octavia 

 

Ocean Class: Esme, Jay and Isla 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                           

 

Outdoor learning 

Golden Welly  

Well done to 

Teddy for winning 

the Golden Welly 

Award last week 

Keep up the good 

work! 

 

Class Attendance 

last week 

Well done to 

Cove Class for 

receiving 97.37% 

attendance last 

week 

Well done 

everyone! 
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Little Stars Pre School 

With things feeling more autumnal every day, the past few weeks have been a big celebration of all 

things autumn. It’s great to hear the children chatting about ‘autumn’ and sharing their knowledge of 

the different seasons. 

Whilst out and about the children collected a huge bucket full of conkers which we took back to school 

to explore! Conker painting proved popular, rolling the conkers through paint to create some awesome 

patterns! A few conkers might have gone flying but that only added to the fun! 

 

Drawing a big tree on some large paper, it was decided the best way to add autumn leaves to the tree 

would be to paint them on…. With our feet! I’m sure bath times before bed caused some excitement 

when little orange, yellow, red, and gold toes appeared!  

We now have the most beautiful autumn tree picture up on the wall for all to see! 

 

Developing our scissor skills, we cut up some red, yellow & orange paper to resemble autumn leaves. 

Popping these into a bottle we then blew up a balloon and attached it to the other end of the bottle. 

Singing our autumn leaves song, the anticipation grew as the end of the song neared and the balloon 

was released! Little paper leaves went flying everywhere! Lots of smiles, and a few autumn leaf angels 

were the result! 

 

We have also been learning some history and geography by visiting some local landmarks in our  

community. 

 

Other things we have been up too: looking at pumpkins, designing pumpkin faces, apple painting,      

collaging some spaghetti hedgehogs and much more. 
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School Details 

Email – yarmouth@fosay.co.uk 

Phone – 01983 7603456 

  Website – fosay.co.uk  

 

WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL 

Please can we remind you that we are a nut free 

school. 

Please do not give your child any nut containing 

products for their snack or in their lunch box. This 

includes Nutella or any other chocolate nut spreads 

and Kinder Bueno bars. 

 

mailto:yarmouth@fosay.co.uk
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Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 

2024-25 Open Day/Evening dates 

(as at 9 August 2024) 

School/College Date Time 

Carisbrooke College 1 October 2024 Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm 

Christ the King College 19 September 2024 
 

07 November 2024 

Year 6 open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 
 
6th Form open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 

Cowes Enterprise College 1st to 24th October 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 

Year 6 
45-minute bookable tours will take place on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays and will be led by a member of the senior leadership 
team who will be able to answer any specific questions you have 
about year 7, our curriculum and enrichment opportunities. Tour 
times to be confirmed.  
Bookings can be made by calling the academy on 01983 
203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 
 
6th Form 
Open Month. Tours will take place on Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Thursdays around the sixth form campus, providing a first-
hand experience of what it is like to be a student at Cowes Sixth 
Form. 
Bookings can be made by calling the academy on 01983 
203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 
 

Island Free School 12 October 2024 Y6 open day: 09.30-1pm 
 
Headmaster’s Talks at 10am, 11am and 12noon 

Ryde Academy 9 October 2024 
 

20 November 2024 

Y6 Open Evening  
 
6th Form Open Evening  

Ryde School 5 October 2024 Y6 and 6th Form Open Morning: 10-12.30pm 
 

The Bay CE School 3 October 2024 Y6 Open Evening: 5-8pm 
 

The Island VI Form 14 November 2024 VI Form open evening: 5-8pm 

The Isle of Wight College 26 June 2024 
 

24 September 2024 
 

16 November 2024 
 

8 January 2025 
 

1 February 2025 
 

24 April 2025 

4-7pm Open Evening 
 
4-7pm Open Evening 
 
Open Day 
 
4-7pm Open Evening 
 
Open Day 
 
4-7pm Open Evening 
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